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THIS WEEK 

Parents Evenings 

This week we held parents evenings for our Nursery through to year 6 parents. Our parents evenings were very well attended 
throughout the school, it was great to see so many parents and children engaged in this process. Thank you to our parents for 
their continued engagement and support working together with us to ensure our children’s learning is a shared experience 
between home and school. Sorry to any parents who had a wait prior to their appointment. We do allocate 10 minutes per 
appointment but sometimes this runs over. Apologies for any inconvenience caused.  

 
Year 1 visit to Reaseheath  

On Monday our year 1 children visited Reaseheath. The children had a fantastic day and loved seeing all the animals. They   
didn’t let the rain spoil their day and made sure they had their wellington boots!!!!!  

 
Year 2 visit to Tatton Park  

On Tuesday our year 2 children visited Tatton Park. The children and staff looked great in their traditional Victorian dress. We 
had a fabulous day!  The children and staff stayed in character all day and thoroughly enjoyed making scones, scrubbing and 
sweeping the floor, making a room up for lord Egerton's nanny and loved the tour of the grand house. A fabulous learning            
experience! 

The Book Fair  

The book fair was on after school on Tuesday. Thank you to all the children and parents who came along to buy a book. Thank 
you also to Mrs. Bloor and Mrs. Wilkinson for running the book fair. We raised over £300. The school is able to use the           
commission to buy new books for school. 

Rev Den Assembly  

On Wednesday our brilliant Rev Den came to do a whole school assembly. The Reverend Denise comes into school and always 
does a very practical assembly with much audience participation. The focus this week was comic relied where Rev Den shared a 
comic relief song with the children. The children loved the assembly and enjoyed singing along to the song.    

Mother’s Day Celebrations  

All week the children in school have been making and creating special things for their mums or mother figures. Year 1 and 2 
also decided to hold a coffee afternoon for their mum’s. 

Red Nose Day  

Today we supported the red nose day charity. We all wore red to school and lots of us wore our red noses and came dressed as 
the different noses. We also took part in a three-legged race as part of the fun in the afternoon. Thank you for your kind                
donations to the charity and all the beautiful cakes and biscuits, which we sold at last, break. The children loved all the          
delicious cakes!! We will let you know what we raised as a school in next weeks newsletter.  

NEXT WEEK 

Yr5 visit to the high school (27.3.17) 

On Monday year 5 will go up to Shavington Academy to watch their production of the Wizard of Oz. The children are really 
looking forward to the show. 

The high school will be performing from the 28th- 30th March. The performances start at 7pm. Adults £5.50 concessions £3.50. 
Contact Shavington Academy for details.  
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Spring Term Homework due in  (27.3.17) 

All year groups Spring Term homework is due in today. 

Spring Term Homework celebration (28.3.17) 

Come along and see all the wonderful work throughout school that children have been working on for their spring term             
homework. Doors open at 2.30. You will be able to move around the school and look at different year group’s projects. You will 
be able to take your child home with you after the event. Please ensure you inform their class teacher and sign your child out 
at the office.  

Easter Bingo (29.3.17) 

Come along and enjoy the Easter Bingo. Doors open at 5.30 for eyes down at 6pm. Lots of lovely prizes. All ages’ welcome.  
 
Winning House (31.3.17) 

Congratulations to HMS Victory who are our winning house for this term. All children in the blue team are incited to come to 
school next Friday in non-uniform. Well-done HMS Victory!!!  

School Closes (31.3.17) 

School closes for Easter, Happy Easter everyone.  

GENERAL 

St Mark’s Church 

The current St Mark’s building in Shavington has fallen into such dilapidation and disrepair it now needs replacing. It was only 
ever intended to last for 25 years when it was first built, and that was 137 years ago! As part of the process towards planning 
application the church are exploring the possibility of a new community facility alongside the new Church on our field on 
Crewe Road, perhaps to include a cafe, playground, car-park, and picnic area. There is an anonymous online survey that the 
church are conducting to help them gauge what is good about the current building, and what sorts of ideas people might have 
about a future building, including any community amenities and also its appearance.  

The church are only at the discussion stage, though they have informally appointed an architect to help them through the plan-
ning application process and that will be announced formally on Sunday 9th April. 

The link for the survey is a page on our website: www.allsaintsandstmarks.com/new-building/ Simply scroll down to where it 
says “Click here to take the St Mark’s New Build Survey” and click the link to access the survey. 

Anyone who lives in or has a connection to Shavington is welcome to complete it.  

Easter Fun Day 

 

 

Children’s Fun Day  

For ages 5 – 11 

Wednesday 12th April  

Wells Green  

Methodist Church 

Brookland Avenue, Wistaston 

10-00am – 2-00pm 

£4-00 per child,  

Please bring a packed lunch 

http://www.allsaintsandstmarks.com/new-building/
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SEN training for parents 

Creative Action Team  

¢ƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ŜŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ Ƙŀǎ ŎǊŜŀǝǾƛǘȅ ŀǘ ƛǘǎ ǾŜǊȅ ƘŜŀǊǘΦ  

Parent / Carer Support Workshops 

Guidance and practical strategies on supporting your child with 

Special Educational Needs 

Phonics Screening Test for Year 1 and some Year 2’s (12.6.17-16.3.17) 

The phonics-screening test is a national test administered to all year 1 children in the summer Term. All our children from Pre 
School through to year 2 are taught Phonics daily for a 20 min session. The phonics-screening test is a pass or fail test and the 
results are reported to parents. It is important that all children in year 1 are in school during that week and the children in year 
2 who failed their phonics screening text in year 1 will re take it in year 2. Phonics is just one skill used for reading and this test 
purely tests a child’s phonic ability, not their comprehension or other reading skills.  

Sainsburys 

We are now collecting the Sainsbury’s vouchers for school. We have a box in the front office where you can post the tokens. 
Last year we bought lots of new equipment for playtime for the children using the vouchers we hope we can collect lots more 
this year.   

PSA- Summer Festival 

All the dates and events that the PSA have organized for the year are on the school website calendar and also on the PSA page 
of our school website. The dates have also been added to the dates list on the newsletters. For the summer festival this year 
we would like to offer some really good quality prizes for a special raffle. If you think your business or company could offer a 
complementary gift, voucher or experience then please contact a member of the PSA or contact the school office leaving your 
details. We have already secured tickets for Reaseheath zoo, a Crave Coffee hamper and a photo package. 
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Term Dates for 2016/2017 
All dates are also on the school calendar section of the school website. We will continue to send texts this year as reminders for 
up and  coming events and also if there has been a change to a date.  

Dates List 2016-2017 

Spring Term 

Summer Term 

 

 

 

 

March   

Monday 27th Spring Term HW due in today 

Tuesday 28th HW celebration afternoon 2.30pm onwards 

Wednesday 29th PSA Easter Bingo 5.30 for 6pm eyes down. 

Friday 31st School closes for Easter. 

April   

Tuesday 18th
 INSET 

Wednesday 19th
 School Opens for Summer Term 

Thursday 20th
 Academy Photography in school for class, leavers and graduation photos. 

Friday 21st
 National Skipping Day. 

Friday 24th
 New Homework Grids come home for Summer Term 

May   

Monday 1st
 School Closed Bank Holiday 

Friday 5th
 Reception Stay & Play 9-9.30am 

Monday 8th
 SAT’s Week/ Achievement week 

Monday 15th
 Nursery Stay and Play 9-9.30am 

Tuesday 16th
 Governors meetings 

Wednesday 24th
 Yr 6 leave for Residential to London 

Friday 26th
 Yr 6 Return from Residential to London 

Friday 26th
 School Closes – Half Term 
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All dates are also on the school calendar section of the school website. We will continue to send texts this year as reminders for 
up and  coming events and also if there has been a change to a date.  

Dates List 2016-2017 

Summer Term 

 

June   

Monday 5th
 School Opens 

Monday 5th
 Yr 5 leave for Residential to France 

Friday 9th
 Yr 5 return from Residential to France 

Monday 12th
 Phonics Screening Week for year 1 and some year 2 children 

Tuesday 13th
 Nursery Stay and Play 9-9.30am 

Tuesday 13th
 Yr 5 Parents assembly 

Tuesday 13th
 Governor Meetings 

Friday 16th
 Father’s day celebrations 

Monday 19th
 Christopher Winter’s project week (Personal, social and relationship focus)                               

Reception Stay & Play 9-9.30am 

Monday 19th
 Shavington Academy work experience students in school all week. 

Monday 19th
 Reception stay and play 9-9.30am 

Tuesday 20th
 Yr 3 parents Assembly 

Wednesday 21st & Thursday 22nd
 Yr 6 Transition to Shavington Academy. 

Monday 26th
 Yr 3 & 4 leave for residential to Iron Bridge 

Tuesday 27th
 Reception Parents assembly 

Wednesday 28th
 Yr 3 & 4 return from residential to Iron Bridge 

Thursday 29th
 Sports Day 

Friday 30th
 Reserve sports day 

End of Year Reports go home today.                                                                               
Non Uniform Day in exchange for small gift for the Summer festival tombola. 

July   

Tuesday 4th
 Yr 1 parents Assembly 

Wednesday 5th
 Parents Evening Drop in 3.30-5pm 

Friday 7th
 Transition day (whole school) &Teddy Bears picnic for new Reception class 

Monday 10th
 Yr 5 Primary College week 

Tuesday 11th
 Yr 4 Parents Assembly 

Thursday 13th
 Summer Term Homework due in today 

Friday 14th
 Summer Term Homework celebration afternoon 2.30pm                                                        

Summer Festival 5-9pm 

Monday 17th
 KS2 Performance to school 

Tuesday 18th
 KS2 Performance 2pm & 6pm 

Wednesday 19th
 KS2 Performance 2pm & 6pm 

Tuesday 25th
 Yr 2 Parents assembly 

Wednesday 26th
 Yr 6 Leavers Assembly 11 am 

School Closes for Summer 
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Pre-School - Kirsty, Laura, Bev, Val and Penny 

Spring has arrived at preschool this week. We have been using our binoculars to watch the birds from our bird spotting den. Outdoors we could hear 
lots of different birds but we could only spot the big crows and pigeons. The children have used pictures of different birds and have painted some 
amazing pictures . 
Our book of the week has been SUPERWORM. The children have enjoyed joining in with the Superworm rhyme and have pretended to be the                 
Superworm hiding in his underground home made from cardboard boxes. 
We have been observing daffodils sharing our thoughts about what they look, smell and feel like and have created some beautiful pictures. 
  
Happy Mother's Day to all you wonderful Mummy's and we hope you like your special presents.  

Nursery Class - Miss Wilks, Emma and Jayne 
 
This week we have been reading Little Red Riding Hood. We made a map showing us how to get to granny's house and talked about what and who we 
saw along the way. We had lots of fun playing ‘What's the time Mr Wolf’ and got messy with some junk modelling and finger painting. We have been 
practising our balancing and climbing skills on our outdoor play area. Thank you to everyone for dressing up in red and helping us raise money for Red 
Nose Day. You all looked fantastic! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Reception—Mrs Earl, Mrs Hurst, Miss Stott, Mrs Mills and Mrs Chapman 
 
We have been reading the story "Five Minutes Peace" by Jill Murphy. The children loved listening to the tale of family life and were able to talk about 
why Mrs Large needed a little bit of peace and quiet. We have talked about all the things our Mums do for us and why we love them so much. In the 
afternoons we have been busy making cards and a little gift for Mother's Day. 

Next week we are going to learn about the Easter story, how and why some people celebrate Easter. 

Please can we remind everyone that, for safety reasons, children are not allowed to play on the climbing frame, bikes or any of the outdoor equipment 
at the end of the day.  

Year 1 - Mrs Glover and Mrs Wilkinson 

We have had an extremely busy week in Year 1. The week started off with a fantastic trip to Reaseheath college to see the farm animals and the zoo. 

We really enjoyed meeting the lambs! Check out the year 1 blog page to see photos of our trip. 

In English, we did some fantastic recount writing about our trip to Reaseheath College. We made sure our sentences started with special time words 

such as next, then, afterwards etc. We also double checked our writing for fingers spaces, capital letters and full stops. 

In Maths, we have practised counting in multiples of 2, 5 and 10. We have been playing lots of games to help us to remember our 2, 5 and 10 times 

tables. 

We have also been busy making special cards and gifts for our mummies. We hope you all have a wonderful day celebrating on Sunday. 

Year 2 - Mrs Bloor, Mrs Rivers, Miss Simms, Mrs Wain and Mrs Elson 

This week we have been very busy!! On Tuesday we went to Tatton Park for the day. We all had a fantastic time and the children looked brilliant 
dressed up as Victorians. While we were there, we were shown all the things that the servants would have had to do, and we even had a go ourselves. 
We made scones, scrubbed the floors, polished the silver, made Nanny's bed and even had a tour around the main house. At the end of the day the 
children were all told what their job was. This was the real job of the person whose name they were given when they worked at the house. 

In English this week we have been thinking about our trip to Tatton and have been writing some fantastic recounts to describe out fun day out. In 
maths we have started to look at quarters. We have been finding quarters of shapes and number! Everyone has worked very hard. 

On Friday we had some mums in for some of the afternoon to celebrate mother's day! The children all loved making their biscuits for their mum's! We 
also took part in some Red Nose Day activities! What a busy week! The children have all been fantastic! 
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Year 3 - Mrs Watson 

In year 3 this week we have been looking at the features of travel brochures and the types of vocabulary and techniques they use to persuade the reader to visit a    
particular place. We have completed some sentence level activities with a focus on the use of adjectives, verbs and prepositions to engage the reader. We have also 
started to research what Greece has to offer for tourists and been working as Ants to prepare for our work next week.  

In maths, we have been focusing really hard on beginning to use vertical written methods when multiplying a 2 digit number by a single digit number. The class have 
worked so hard at this and have been very successful considering that this is completely new learning.   

In science the children were given the job of being nutritionists and had to create a food diary and exercise schedule for a chosen client. This involved them                      
combining and applying all of the learning that they have covered over our Animals and Humans topic.  

In topic, we have been completing activities based on the Greek alphabet and understand now the importance of it in the creation of  our alphabet. We learnt that the 
Greek alphabet assigned names to their symbols, completed a matching game and then wrote messages using the Greek alphabet.  

Year 4 - Mr Hazeldine 

In Maths, we have been continuing to work on decimal numbers, we have done some recapping on dividing by 10 or 100. We have got a good grasp of decimals. We 

have started to round numbers with one decimal place, to do this we have looked back over rounding whole numbers. We have done brilliantly! 

In our English sessions, we have been looking at the features of persuasive writing and picking out descriptive words/phrases. We have also been writing some                

persuasive sentences using good vocabulary. This will help us with next week’s sessions. 

In topic this week, we have been finishing off work that we have done previously. We have also been looking at the Greek alphabet. It was tricky when we were trying 

to figure out what Mr H was asking us. When we understood, we have written our full name. 

Year 5 - Miss Chapman 

This week has been a very busy one! We have stepped back in time and imagined the world through the eyes of Howard Carter, writing diary entries as if we had                  
discovered Tutankhamen's tomb.  

In Maths, we have been applying our knowledge and understanding of fractions, decimals and percentages and using this to solve problems.  

In R.E, we have been looking at Reincarnation and how Hindu's believe in good and bad karma.  

In our P.E Lesson, we have been boxing - we have all really enjoyed it and had a good work out on our muscles!  

It has been Parents Evening this week and I would like to thank all parents for taking the time to come and discuss their child's progress through this academic year.  

Year 6 - Miss Brock  

This week we have started our preparation for our SAT's tests coming up in May. I would like to say how pleased I am with the effort from the children this week, it isn't 
the most enjoyable job that we have to do as part of our year but the children have been focused, determined and resilient when faced with something that they find 
challenge. So, well done to all of you. Keep up the hard work!  

We have spent some time using some of our DT skills to make our Mother's Day cards - we hope you all have a lovely day on Sunday and enjoy spending some time 
together.  

We had lots of fun on Red Nose Day with our three-legged race! Firstly, we walked around the circuit with our buddies and then had a go of walking three-legged with a 
friend!  

Boosters 

A reminder that we will be in Liverpool next Thursday so there will be no booster after school. However, the reading booster will run as normal on Tuesday.  

I hope you all have a lovely, relaxing weekend.  

 

The LINKS Room 

This week in LINKS, we enjoyed using our describing skills to describe different  items such as watering can, scissors and paper. We had to describe the item without 

saying its name and our classmates had to guess what it was we were talking about. We also spent time in the sports hall and we spoke about losing and winning games.  

We understood that losing can be hard and we are trying different strategies and different things we can say when we don’t win a game.  

In KS1 social skills, we also enjoyed the describing game and then we met our next character, who lives at Friendship Terrace, Rough Ryan. Rough Ryan was lucky to find 

Friendly Freddie who helped to show him the error of his ways. Everybody listened to the story and took turns in answering questions about it. 

In motor skills, we have enjoyed new fine motor skills activities and dough gym to help improve our finger strength for writing and drawing. 

Have a great weekend! 
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We are on Week 1 for dinners next 

week. 

Ollie Bentley  

Guy Hughes  

Libby Evans  

Emma Ashcroft  

Cole Slater  

Ava Bloss  

The winners are :                

YEAR 2RB           

Rec EH - 91.2% 

Rec S - 93.6% 

Year 1 - 99% 

Year 2RB - 99.13% 

Year 2S - 93.64% 

Year 3 -  97.81% 

Year 4 - 98.33% 

Year 5 - 98.06% 

Year 6 - 98.7% 


